
  

 

Dear Sisters and Brothers,  
 

Lent is quickly progressing and we are fast approaching Holy Week and Easter.  

Holy Week marks the most significant week in the Church Year since we celebrate 

our Lord’s Passover through death to new life.  The highlight of the week comes 

with the One Liturgy celebrated over Three Days which begins on Maundy Thursday 

and concludes with the Easter Vigil.  Most of us imagine these as three distinct acts 

of worship.  Unique among all the liturgies of the Church Year, the worship we  

begin on Maundy Thursday continues on Good Friday and concludes at the Easter 

Vigil.  We isolate these three actions of our Lord, the Last Supper, Arrest and Trial 

of Jesus, his torture and execution on the cross and his resurrection as three sets of 

actions without connection with each other.  But they consist of one action, Jesus’ 

Paschal Mystery, which brings together into one the actions which happened over 

these three days.  You will notice that on Maundy Thursday, there is no dismissal 

and no blessing and that same pattern happens on Good Friday.  Only at the Easter 

Vigil are the people blessed and dismissed.  By our continued worship across these 

three days will you experience not three distinct liturgies but one liturgy in three acts.   
 

But there is a deeper mystery which is happening during these three days.  Each of 

us is invited to enter into this mystery of our Lord’s dying and rising as a continuous 

action for us.  Every year we experience the deaths of loved ones and friends and the 

diminishment of our lives through these losses.  We also discover that our health 

needs extra medication to keep our bodies working, extra physical therapy to keep 

our joints limber, and extra treatments to combat cancer or other illnesses.  In our 

moral lives, we continue that double task of letting go of bad habits and growing in 

virtue.  In our very bodies and souls, we experience this dance of death and life.  

Spiritually the Great Three Days before Easter invite us to unite ourselves with our 

Lord in the mystery of his death and rising.  We are invited to see once again that the 

mystery of crucifixion and resurrection not only remembers a past event, but that 

they are continuing events.  The Holy Spirit brings us into a deeper union with Jesus 

and brings beyond the diminishment of death into the hope of resurrection. 
 

If you have not participated in the three act liturgy of Holy Week, I invite you to  

enter into this mystery in two ways: exteriorly by your attending these acts of  

worship and interiorly by uniting your heart to the mystery we celebrate.  As we 

share in our Lord’s Body and  Blood, as we venerate the Cross, as we see the  

darkness of the night illuminated by the light of the Paschal Candle, may hope dawn 

in our hearts as we find God knitting our hearts into the mystery of Jesus’ death and 

resurrection.  May you and your loved ones be blessed in your celebration of the 

Easter Mystery.  ~  Peace. Fr. Peter 
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Update from the Rector Search Committee. 

The committee members have been busy filling out four forms required by the Diocese before they will begin 

advertising our open Rector position. As of today, March 26, all forms have been finalized and sent to our  

diocesan contact, Canon Joan Mason. Canon Joan will give her final approval and will then post the position on 

the diocesan website. We will accept applications through May 31st. As applications come in, the committee 

will examine them, interview applicants and refer the top three to the vestry. Thank you to all members of the 

committee and to others who have given their input to this process. ~ Diane Carter, Search Committee Chair 

Healing Service/Search Comm. Gethsamane Vigil... 

On the Fourth Sunday of the Month, Fr. Peter offers prayers and anointing for healing in the chapel  

immediately after the Holy Eucharist, for anyone who would like this ministry.  Persons can come into the 

chapel and request healing prayer for themselves or for others. This month’s healing service is on April 27th. 

Holy Innocents’ will host their annual EASTER EGG HUNT on Sunday, April 20th 

after the 9:30 service.  
 

Please invite your children to bring their baskets and join in the fun!  
 

Donations of plastic eggs and small pieces of wrapped candy may be given to Maggie or 

dropped off in the Sunday School Room. 

 

Musical Happenings 
Music during Holy Week, Easter Vigil and Easter Sunday 
 

Palm Sunday, 9:30AM ~ service with congregational singing, choir, organ  
and trumpet 
 

Maundy Thursday, 6:00PM ~ service with congregational singing, choir, and organ 
 

Good Friday, Noon ~ service with congregational singing, choir, and organ 
 

Easter Vigil, 7:00PM ~ service with congregational singing, choir, and organ 
 

Easter Sunday Morning ~ 9:30AM service ~ congregational singing, choir, vocal soloist, organ, and trumpet 
 

All are welcome to worship with us ~ bring a friend or two!  
  

Ellen Dondero, Minister of Music 
ejdondero@comcast.net 

Minister of Music 

“COULD YOU NOT STAY AWAKE WITH ME ONE HOUR?” 

The tradition of a Vigil on Maundy Thursday comes from Jesus' question "Could you not keep 
awake one hour?" to his disciples, who fell asleep as he prayed in the Garden at Gethsemane 
before his arrest, trial, and crucifixion.  
 

During the Thursday evening service, 6pm on April 17th the "reserve sacrament" will be 
taken into the chapel and placed on the Altar of Repose. You are invited to sign up for an hour 
to “keep watch” over the Host from 7:30 pm until 11:00pm. We will bring the sacrament back 

into the church on Good Friday for the noon service. The sign-up sheet for our overnight vigil will be  
available in the Narthex on Sunday, April 6th and Sunday April 13th.  
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Are you in need of a prayer?  Do you need us to pray for a friend or family member?  Just give Judy Contreras 
a call, 856-906-6725.  All are welcome to attend our monthly gatherings.   
 

WHEN:  WEDNESDAY – APRIL 15, 2025 
WHERE: IN THE CHAPEL 

TIME: 4:00 PM 

                             

If you would like to memorialize loved ones with a donation toward Easter  

Flowers, kindly mail your donation to the church office, place it in the Sunday  

collection plate or put it in the drop box outside the office. Forms will be available in 

the Sunday bulletins. Make sure the donor and recipient names are clearly written  

and please note “Flower Guild-Easter” in the check memo.  

All donations must be in the office by Tuesday, April 14th. 

Episcopal Church Women 

We are looking forward to our second annual Arts and Craft Show this month. The date is  

Saturday April 12 (that’s the day before Palm Sunday.) Many vendors are returning from last 

year plus some new ones. This event is a major fundraiser for our many outreach programs. 

We also consider it a wonderful opportunity to introduce our church and its amenities to those 

who have not visited us before. We’ll be open from 10:00 till 3:00. Refreshments and a 50-50 

drawing are planned. Bring a friend (or two) and spend a lovely part of your day with the  

Episcopal Church Women. After the Arts and Craft show, we will have our scheduled ECW 

meeting on April 15 (Tuesday after Palm Sunday). We’ll meet at 11:30 in the chapel for 

Eucharist with Fr. Peter then meeting and brown bag lunch in Martin Hall. If you are an Episcopal Woman, you 

are automatically a member. Yes, that’s all there is to it. We’ll make plans for future activities and programs. 

There are many opportunities for your ideas and talents. We need you. We want you. We love you. ~ Melissa Wall 

Easter is just around the corner. It is the Holiest of our holidays soooooo...we will be  

polishing our silver and giving the front of the church a cleaning with Murphy’s pine oil 

soap. We could use a few more hands for this project. We’re planning for April 9th,  

after Sandwich Ministry.  That will be around 10:30. If you have rubber gloves, they might 

be a welcome accessory. Please consider joining the Altar Guild for this rewarding project.  

It will make your Easter experience even more special knowing you have helped  

prepare the Altar. ~ Melissa Wall 

Altar Guild 

Easter Flower Memorials 

Prayer Ministry 



6 

 

Lara Sparks Deitz   Joan Connolly    Mary Ann Crewdson 

Dennis     Connie Anderson   Christian Balint  

Christine Hendricks   Barry Longenbach   Warren Lamon  

Ann White    Pierro Family    Lovas Family 

Debbie & Joe Reising   Connie     Joe   

Peg Appleget    Dcn. Judy    Lynne Weidmann  

Alycia Mullin    Meg Neff    Rob Meyer 

Chuck Hall    Tino     Florence Lamon  

Melanie Harman   Pat     Kathy Rice  

Jessie     Rich     Charles Sullivan  

Doug Hunter    Marie Kleber    JoAnn King   

Matt Starr    Ellis Barbieri    Judy Hamilton  

Cindy Wood    Diane     Linda K.   

Linda M.    Ray M.    Gia  

Jeannine    Phil     Frank  

Fran Iozzi 
 

Those serving in the military and other dangerous professions: 

Paul Bailey, Justin A. Dumhart, Joseph Alexander, Danny Melega, Andrew Wall, Brandan White  

Parish Prayer List April 
If you need to add or delete a name, please contact Lisa Halpin, our Parish Administrator 

Words From Your Wardens 

We have gotten through the toughest of our winter weather here on our island. Lenten 

season is filled with opportunities to listen to God and follow Jesus’ word. We are so 

blessed to have Fr. Peter guiding us with his thoughtful words and practical guidance. 

Vestry and Buildings & Grounds are looking at a number of capital improvements that 

need to be addressed. Our Facilities are 50 years old and there is work that needs to be 

done. Luckily, we are in a good position financially and can complete these  

updates.  The Search Committee has completed the final profile materials and awaits 

the Diocese’s approval to post our opening. Lots happening at Holy Innocents’ this 

month and that doesn’t even speak to Holy Week and Easter! 
 

The heating system in church had some winter issues and we had to replace 2 older parts of our boiler system. 

There is still an issue with the heat in the loft that will be repaired before next winter’s cold sets in. Our 

church air conditioning system has also had issues, as most of you know. An engineer was hired to design 

the best system for our building and it is currently out to bid. We hope to have a new system before summer.  
 

Next up, will be a refresh of the Rector’s office with a new paint job and desk that will be more functional for 

Fr. Peter and our next priest to use. The laundry room and adjacent room in the Rectory have not been  

refurbished since prior to Fr. Frank. There is some rot in an exterior wall and carpet that needs to be removed, 

as well as front steps that need attention. Again, bids are just about complete for this work. The repair of the 

Memorial Garden wall is another project that is on our docket. As always, please reach out to either of us if 

you have any questions or concerns.    
 

Blessings, Pat & Dave 
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 Parishioner Spotlight is a regular feature in The Post. The purpose is to 

provide insights into the background and personalities of  

our fabulous parishioners!  

We hope you enjoy getting to know the people of  Holy Innocents’! 

                      April Parishioner Spotlight ~ Richard Neff 

 

Meg and I have been Episcopalians all our lives.  We were both born in Mount Holly Hospital (as were both of 

our children), lived in Burlington, NJ, went to St. Mary’s Episcopal Church, and came to Long Beach Island in 

the summer. 
 

In the sixth grade, I got to encounter authentic bay life at the Jersey Shore. My parents bought a new house, 

but it wasn’t finished, so we moved into our summer home on Mallard Island.  

What an experience! I got to clam, crab, go boating, and went to the Manahawkin 

Grade School.  I also got to experience the autumnal flooding as I walked through 

the water to the bus stop on Bay Avenue, which at that time was the entrance to 

LBI.  Eventually the house was completed and, as the bay froze, we finally 

moved in. We attended St Stephen’s Episcopal Church in Beverly, where I was 

confirmed and belonged to the youth group. Meg continued at St. Mary’s where 

she was confirmed, sang in the choir, and belonged to the youth group.   

Interestingly we were both leaders of our local youth groups, attending the same 

convocations but never noticed one another. We both went to Burlington High 

School, where we met each other and started dating in our senior year.    
 

After high school, I went to Drexel to study engineering and Meg went to Rider to 

become a teacher. We decided to get married, buy a Cape Cod in Burlington about 

two blocks from St. Mary’s, where we continued our church life.  She was teaching and I worked for DeLaval 

in Trenton, NJ, a manufacturer of turbomachinery.  I also joined the National Guard, which made our life a bit 

busy, as we were about to have Richard, our first child. The following year, we had Melinda, and it was time 

to find a bigger house! 
 

We moved to East Windsor, just a few miles from Princeton, into a big five-bedroom colonial home with 

plenty of ground.  Just the right size.  We found St. David’s Episcopal Mission, which became our new home.  

At that time services were held in The Peddie School Chapel. About two years later the heating system failed 

and we spent the winter in a science lecture hall.  Meg was hosting the ladies’ group in our living room. It was 

time to build the church! 
 

St. David’s had bought a piece of property in Cranbury, so a building committee was formed to design and 

build our new church. Eventually I became the leader of this venture and still to this day I remember going to 

the diocese in Trenton to meet with Bishop Van Duzer and his staff to convince them to finance our building. 

When the building was completed and the church established, I became the first Warden. 
 

In the summer we came down to LBI for weekends and vacations, enjoying both the bay and the ocean. As our 

children got older, we spent more time on the island. During the summer, Meg and I went to Holy Innocents’, 

which we attended as kids (that was the old church). Our family has now attended Holy Innocents’ for five  
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Parishioner Spotlight continued... 

generations. During our years at Holy Innocents’, I have been on the Building and Ground Committee for over 

25 years. Meg has served in a number of roles. 
 

After our children graduated from college, we decided that we no longer needed the big inland house and 

moved to Ship Bottom. In 1995, we tore down our old beach cottage and built a new permanent home, where 

we still reside today. This was the beginning of the change in times on LBI. 
 

All the while, Meg continued teaching and I traveled the world developing business and executing contracts 

for major corporations. My work has taken me to all over the United States, Canada, China and the Pacific 

Rim countries, South America, and most of western Europe. Meg accompanied me on many of these ventures.  

I was also a member of the American Petroleum Institute. 
 

Our life continues on LBI, as members of Holy Innocents’, LEHYC, and with all of our friends. When it gets 

cold, we escape to our condo in Florida! 
 

The family picture is of Meg and I with our four grandchildren, 

Katelyn, who now lives in Beach Haven, Richard who is  

attending SUNY Syracuse, Skyla who is a student at Allied 

Health of Monmouth County and was confirmed at Holy 

Innocents’ and Maya who will be attending MAST of Monmouth 

County next year. Both Skya and Maya were  baptized at  

Holy Innocents’.  
 

The two pictures of couples are of our children. Our daughter, 

Melinda, is a teacher in the Ocean Township School System and 

an active member of LEHYC, and her husband, Marc. Our son, Richard, and his wife Lynne are now living in 

Beach Haven. Rich was nominated in 2024 to be Rear Commodore of Little Egg Harbor Yacht Club.  
 

My greatest accomplishments are our two children, Richard and Melinda, our four grandchildren, and helping 

a mission to become a church. We have and still enjoy traveling, boating, fishing, golfing, and walking on  

the beach. 

             Melinda & Marc Richard & Lynn 
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TOGETHER HELPING OUR PARISHIONERS IN NEED 
 

Would you like to help one of our parishioners get to a doctor’s appointment?   

Go grocery shopping for them?  Or take them shopping? 

Take out their garbage/recycling cans?   

Take a meal to someone? 

Visit someone who is lonely?  
 

I just need your name and phone number. Tell me what you are willing to do for our parishioners. 
 

Are you someone who needs help, but you don’t want to bother anyone? 
 

I totally understand how hard it is to ask for help, but I do feel like we have people in our parish who are 

more than willing to reach out.  Let me know your needs.  I will do my best to find someone to help you. 
 

I am willing to be the contact person to coordinate this.   

 

Judy Contreras 

judyc3956@gmail.com     Cell phone:  856-906-6725 

A New Ministry At Holy Innocents’ 

Environmental Education & Advocacy Committee 

mailto:judyc3956@gmail.com
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Day 8   Jerusalem 
 

I know dear reader, that it has been some time since our last article in the “Parish Post” but this entry should 

wrap up Holy Innocents’ Episcopal trip to the Holy Land in 2012. A lot has transpired at H.I. since the last 

entry in 2024, but if anything the parish remains resilient under the leadership of our wardens and vestry and 

guidance of Father Peter. 
 

Well back to our trip after leaving our hotel we are treated to a beautiful overview of the old city from the 

Mount of Olives.  We can easily see the walls of the old city and a maze of burial monuments that dot the 

landscape in front of us.  We leave the bus and begin a walking tour of the old city of Jerusalem.  For many of 

us actually seeing those places which we long read and heard about now come to  life. Our first stop on the 

walk is the Garden of Gethsemane although the actual garden is no longer there, we sense its presence.  Our 

tour groups begins the stations of the cross along the Via Dolorosa ending at the Church of the Holy  

Sepulchre.  Although the stations are numbered several are difficult to navigate.  The church is built over the 

site of the Crucifixion but this building is not the original.  That one was built in 326 CE by the Emperor  

Constantine the first Christian emperor.  The site of the church is very busy with numerous pilgrims from 

many Christian groups: Armenians, Greeks, Copts, Roman Catholics, Ethiopian, and Syrians.  Each group 

jealously guards their prerogatives as we watch Greek Orthodox priests arrive with great fanfare for their time 

at the Church.  After this display is over we are able to enter the site.  It is crowded inside but we are able to 

observe the place where the crucifixion occurred.  Leaving the Church we see in the distance the Dome of the 

Rock, a Muslim mosque whose golden dome dominates the skyline of Jerusalem.  Although the site is  

significant for all three major religions we are unable to visit. Approaching the Wailing Wall we are reminded 

that this is the last remaining portion of the Second Jewish Temple destroyed by the Romans in 70 CE. The 

wall is huge over 75 feet high and several hundred feet long.  At this point the men and women in our group 

must separate and visit their own sections of the wall.  Orthodox Jews monitor us. Men are required to wear 

skull caps.  We are all required to be modestly dressed (we manage to provide cover for one of our party who 

wore shorts)  Another difference is that men can leave with their backs to the wall, women when they leave 

must do so facing the wall!  Many of us leave prayer messages in the wall.  These small scrolls of paper are 

wedged between the cracks in the wall.  Once  a year all of these scrolls are removed and burned in a special place. 
 

We continue our walk to the site of the Tomb of David and the Upper Room.  It is not the actual Upper Room 

where Jesus celebrated the Last Supper since the site dates only to the eleventh century.  We finally reach our 

bus and ride back to our hotel another exhausting day almost six miles.  Tired we eat at the hotel. 
 

Day 9 
 

Adjacent to our hotel is a large park where we will celebrate Sunday Mass officiated by Father Frank, Mother 

Karen and Deacon Judy.  With some assistance from the hotel everything is in place (they provided the bread)  

We are situated near a large tree it is sunny and about seventy degrees. A picture perfect day to celebrate 

communion. 
 

Jackie has brought a chalice from Holy Innocents, it is truly a magical time. We thank God for our amazing 

time here in Israel and for our safe return home.  This is truly the highlight of our trip. We now have free time 

for the rest of the day, some of our group visit Vad Vashem (the Israeli Memorial to those lost in the  

 

Holy Innocents’ Trip to the Holy Land 2012 Day 8-10 
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Holocaust),  Karen and David attend services at St. George Anglican Church, Gail and Tom to an Italian  

synagogue while others repair to the hotel to rest.  It has been a special day. 
 

Day 10 
 

After breakfast we pack up and leave Jerusalem and head back to our original hotel in Tel Aviv but we will 

make several stops along the way.  First up is the Valley of Elah where David felled Goliath.  We also stop at a 

Trappist Monastery near where the Israelis captured a major road leading to Jerusalem in 1948.  Even though 

we have seen much of ancient Israel the more recent past is always present around us.  There are times that we 

feel that we are in land that is always simmering under the surface  ready to flare up at any minute.   
 

We get to Jaffa a beautiful city overlooking the blue waters of the Mediterranean Sea.  We walk the narrow 

streets of this port city and then to Tel Aviv. 
 

We bid farewell to our amazing guide Orna and our faithful bus driver Jehoram, both excellent guides of their 

native country.  Last but not least our rector Father Frank who prepared written materials and guides  

encouraged us when we faltered and shared with all of us his knowledge of this holy place.   I now quote from 

Father Frank’s letters to the parish as our trip unfolded….”the pilgrimage will be a long time setting in our 

hearts...we are changed irretrievably...changed in ways that have yet to emerge...” 
 

What a special and transforming trip this has been...those who are still with us here at Holy Innocents: Jackie 

and King Sparks, Karen and David Mitchell, Judy Hamilton, Leila Sullivan, Judy Krom, Kay and Mike 

DeCicco, Gail and Tom Jacobsen.  And those who have passed: Marilyn and Phil Flagler.  Also the major 

work done by Rob Meyer in setting up the trip.  I hope you have enjoyed this short version of this trip. There 

are travel books and pamphlets in our church library (Vestry Room) and feel free to ask questions of those who 

went.  The group truly felt we were representing all here at Holy Innocents’. ~ Tom Jacobsen 

Holy Innocents’ Trip to the Holy Land 2012 Day 8-10 

 

Ingredients 

 

1/2 cup sour cream 
1 teaspoon vanilla extract 

8 ounces whipped topping (Can use Cool Whip) thawed until it's easily spreadable 
1 (11 ounce) can mandarin oranges drained 
1 (8 ounce) can pineapple tidbits drained 
1 cup mini marshmallows 
1 cup sweetened shredded coconut 

1 cup maraschino cherries drained 
 

 

Instructions 

1. Add the sour cream and vanilla extract to a large bowl and combine until smooth. Gently stir in the Cool Whip. 
 

2. Fold in the remaining ingredients with a spatula. You can eat it right away, but recommend covering the 

    bowl and chilling it for a few hours first to help the flavors meld. 
 

Notes 

Container sizes of the canned fruit and cherries can vary, so you don't have to be exact. Feel free to add more/less 

of any ingredient than suggested.  

Classic Ambrosia Salad 
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Surflight Theater is updating their volunteer list and about to send out new sign up for 2025. Contact  

surflight.jordan@gmail.com for a registration form or information. We also have forms on our bulletin board at 

the church. You must be registered to volunteer. Seeking ushers, concessions and people who may have skills in 

baking, sewing, light handyman projects, painting, or garden cleanup. 
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Larry Peacock 

 

for all your  

Real Estate needs 

 

        The  

Engleside Inn 
 

Hotel · Restaurant · Bar  

Sushi Bar · Sand Bar 

  

Open Year Round 

 

Engleside Avenue on the 

Ocean Beach Haven 

 

PROUDLY SERVING SOUTH JERSEY 

 

 

   Medford                   Tabernacle            Beach Haven 

  Stokes Rd.              Medford Lakes Rd.          South Bay 

Ave. 

609.654.8422                609.268.8301

            609.492.5100 

THANK YOU ALL!!! 

 

Please be sure to patronize 

& thank the businesses  

that so very generously 

 purchased ads for  

this Parish Post year! 

 

The Hughes Family 

 ~ The Hillman Family 

 ~ Larry & Pat Peacock  

Murphy’s Family of  Stores 

 ~ The Surflight Theatre 

 

These ads greatly help defray 

our publishing costs! 

 

Father Peter's Contact Information 

Phone:  973-886-5104 

Email: revpdefranco@gmail.com 

Please reach out for pastoral needs or  

other questions.  

mailto:revpdefranco@gmail.com
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1  
 
12:00pm  
Assemble Easter 
baskets for  
Family Promise 
in MH 

 

2 
 
11:00am-
2:30pm 
Choir Rehearsal 
/Lunch 

 

3 
 

2:00pm  Lenten 
Book Study  
 

 

7:30pm AA Mtg. 
Clam-Diggers 
 

9:00pm Compline 
(FB)  

 

4 
 

Parish Office 
     Closed 
 
5:00pm  
Stations of the 
Cross (In person 
& online) 

 

5 
 
 

6 The Fifth 

     Sunday in Lent 
  
8:30am Choir         
 
9:30 Rite I     

7 
9:00am MP 
(FB) 
 
 

9:15-10:15am 
Yoga 

 

 

8 
 

9   
 

9:30am-
11:00am  
Sandwich  
Ministry 
 
10:30am Altar 
Guild 
Polishing 
Silver &  
Cleaning Wood 

10  
 

2:00pm  Lenten 
Book Study  
 

 

7:00pm Vestry 
 
 

7:30pm AA Mtg. 
Clam-Diggers 
 

9:00pm Compline 
(FB)  

11 
 
Parish Office 
     Closed 
 

 

12 
 

10:00-3:00pm 
ECW Fine Arts 
& Crafts Show 
 

12:00pm   
Hagaman  
Committal 
 

3:00pm Carroll 
Committal 

13   PALM  

         SUNDAY 
 
8:30am Choir         
 

9:30am Rite II 

 

14 
 

9:00am MP 
(FB) 
 

 

9:15-10:15am 
Yoga 
 

 

15 
 
11:00 am  
ECW (Holy  
Eucharist/Meeting 
in MH) 

16 
 

 
11:00am-12:30pm 
Choir Rehearsal  
 
 

4:00pm Prayer 
Ministry in the 
Chapel 
 

 
 

 

17 MAUNDY 

    THURSDAY 
 

6pm Holy  
Eucharist 
 

7:30pm –11:00pm 
Gethsemane 
Watch 
 

7:30pm AA Mtg. 
Clam-Diggers 
 

9pm Compline 
(FB) 

18 GOOD  
         FRIDAY 
 

Parish Office 
     Closed 
 
 

12:00 PM Good 
Friday Service 

19 HOLY  

      SATURDAY 
 

 

 

 

7:00pm The 
Great Vigil of 
Easter 

20 EASTER 
 
 
 

8:30am Choir         
 

9:30am Rite II 

 

 

 
 

Easter Egg Hunt 

21 
 
 

Parish Office 
     Closed 
 

9:00am MP 
(FB) 
 

 

9:15-10:15am 
Yoga 

22 

 
 

23 
 
 

24 

 

 

2:00pm  
Bible Study  
 

 

7:30pm AA Mtg. 
Clam-Diggers 
 

9:00pm Compline 
(FB) 

25 
Parish Office 

Closed 

 

26 
1:00pm  
Atkinson  
Memorial  
Service 

27 The  Second 

Sunday of  Easter 
 
 
 

8:30am Choir   
       
9:30am Rite II 
 

*Healing service 
       in Chapel 

28 
 
9:00am MP 
(FB) 
 
9:15-10:15am 
Yoga 
 

 

29 
 
 

 

 

 

30 
 
 

   
 

APRIL 2025 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 
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 April Birthdays 

  WE LOVE OUR VOLUNTEERS! 

  

The following parishioners have graciously volunteered to assist with our worship and/or have donated 

either candles or flowers for the altar for the month of April. 

APRIL ALTAR DONATIONS 

      6th    -   

    13th    -  

    19th    - Holy Saturday 

    20th    -  

    27th  - Jeanne & Rich Cashel      

APRIL FLOWER GUILD 

      6th    - No Flowers During Lent 

    13th    - Joyce Hillyer –Palm Sunday 

    19th   - Decorate for Easter 

    20th    - Easter Flowers 

    27th  - Sherry Johnson      

APRIL ALTAR GUILD 
 

      6th    - Jackie Sparks, Diane Entrikin 

    13th    - Jackie Sparks, Carol Hammond 

    19th    - TBD~Holy Saturday 

    20th    - Jackie Sparks, Melissa Wall 

    27th  - Chris Burlaga, Carol Hammond      

APRIL USHERS & GREETERS 
 

      6th    -  Mike Fahner, Leila Sullivan 

    13th    -  Sue Hughes, Melissa Wall 

    19th    -  TBD-Holy Saturday 

    20th    -  Pat Peacock, Dave White 

    27th  - Sue Hughes, Melissa Wall 

APRIL COFFEE HOUR SCHEDULE 
 

      6th   -  Gail & Tom Jacobsen 

    13th    - Bruce Hillyer 

    20th    - TBD 

    27th  - TBD     

 Stokes V. Carrigan, V  01  Judith Studer Hamilton 15 

 Katelynne Cowper  01  Larry Peacock   17 

 Jacqueline B. Sparks  04  Susan Wilson   17 

 James Baxter   06  Lisa Mack   20 

 Dawn Starr   07  Carroll Sheppard  20 

 Bill Kehr   10  Margaret C. Degnan  24 

 Anne D’Souza   11  Hank Henninger  26 

 Thomas Hughes  13  Rev. Karin R. Mitchell 27 

 Wesley Heilman, III  13   

April Anniversaries 

Vincent & Judy Contreras    24    Richard & Jeanne Cashel     28 

   Our Coffee Hour Schedule is posted on the bulletin board outside Martin Hall. Parishioners  

   are encouraged to sign up for any available Sunday from mid April through June. 
 

   Thank you, Ellen Kehr 
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Holy Innocents’ Episcopal Church 

Pearl and Marine Streets 

Beach Haven, New Jersey 08008 

609-492-7571 

Sunday Morning ~ 9:30 a.m. 
 Rite II Worship Service with music 

609-492-7571 


